
 

 

*******July 2, 2025 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, July 2, 2025.    Commissioner 

Smith, Commissioner Culbertson; Commissioner Reid, Commissioner Stieben and Commissioner Dove 

are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Misty Brown, County Counselor; Jon 

Khalil, Deputy County Counselor; John Jacobson, Planning and Zoning Director; Amy Allison, Planning 

and Zoning Deputy; Bill Noll, Infrastructure and Construction Services  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Paul Cromer commented. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Smith expressed his disappointment in the Board’s attendance at the joint meeting with the 

city of Lansing. 

 

Commissioner Stieben requested a discussion on a proposed policy on parental involvement and 

compliance with Title X regulations pertaining to abortion center referrals. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, July 2, 2025 as presented. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Bill Noll requested approval of a bid from Reece Construction for the replacement of bridges 

SH-54 and SH-61. 

 

A  motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

approve the bid by Reece Construction Company, Inc. and issue the notice of award for the 

replacement of bridges SH-54 and SH-61 in the amount of $1,582,437.21. 

     Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Amy Allison reported the application for Flat Land Disposal, LLC has been withdrawn. 

 

Ms. Allison presented Resolution 2025-21, a rezoning request from RR-5 to RR-1. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

find that the rezoning request complies with the Golden Factors and move to adopt Resolution 

2025-21 and approve the rezoning as outlined in Case DEV-25-057 based on the 

recommendation of the Planning Commission and the findings as set forth in the staff report. 

     Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Mark Loughry reminded the Board that budget hearings will begin next Wednesday afternoon 

and continue to into Thursday. 

 

A brief discussion took place regarding the budget. 

 
A motion was made by Commissioner Dove  and seconded by Commissioner Smith to adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 



 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:37 a.m. 


